
PCSO Report made to March 2019 Full Council Meeting 
 

 

The Clerk and I went for our monthly walk around the area, focusing on Singleton Lake and North 

Field. There have been no reports of ASB or PSPO breaches over the last few weeks around Singleton 

Lake – long may this continue!  

We have had a report of a vehicle being broken in to. Please can I just remind you not to leave any 

valuables on view as it’s just too tempting for opportunistic thieves - mobile phones, bags, laptops, 

briefcases, jackets and sunglasses are all fair game – so make sure you hide them out of sight in the 

glove compartment or boot.  

At the beginning of the month we had a report of a young male in a resident’s back garden. 

Apparently, this male was trying to get away from someone who was trying to assault him. This 

appears to be a one-off but please make sure your gardens are secure and difficult for those 

uninvited guests to enter. If you see any suspicious behaviour like this then please call us, using 999 

if a crime is in progress or life is in danger. Otherwise, please call 101 to report a non-urgent crime.  

As always, should anyone wish to raise any issues then please speak to Ani who will be able to 

contact me. I am more than happy to visit anyone who needs my help or advice.  


